
 

 
Join us for the next meeting! 

 

 
PLEASE SIGN UP FOR OUR DISTRIBUTION LIST 

bayardsquare@comcast.net 
 
 

Cell Phone Ban in Effect for  
Wilmington and Elsmere 
 
Beginning January 1, 2010, mobile telephone 
use while operating a moving motor vehicle or 
while riding a bicycle will only be allowed when 
equipped with built-in speakers or a hands-free 
accessory. The ban also prohibits placing or 
receiving text messages, sending or receiving 
emails on mobile telephones or other electronic 
devices; and establishes penalty for this civil 
violation with a $50.00 assessment.  
 
 
Scholarship Opportunities 
 

Got a high school or college student in your 
household?  The city of Wilmington offers aca-
demic scholarships. Hurry! The deadline is April 
15th: For details go to: 
http://www.wilmingtonde.gov/scholarships/
index.htm 

BLOCK CAPTAINS!!! 
This is the list of our current block captains.  If any-
one would like to be added to our list please contact 
us.  The block captain’s responsibilities are to field 
any complaints, crime or concerns from those on 
their block and then pass the information to the 
BSNA Board.  They also share information from our 
meetings to their block and aid in distributing our 
newsletter.  Thanks to all of you for giving your time.  
You are appreciated!   
 
1800 OAK  FRANK MIECZKOWSKI 
1400 OAK  KEN AND REBCA SWANN 
1500 BEECH  DENNIS GALBREATH 
1700 BEECH  BILLY PAPILI 
1600 MAPLE  MARY JO BROCKEL 
1800 MAPLE  LYNNE KNOTHE 
1900 MAPLE  STEPHANIE RIZZO 
1700 SYCAMORE LARRY PESCE 
1800 SYCAMORE SARA SANTANA 
1700 ELM  CYNTHIA SMITH 
1900 ELM  JESSICA SMITH 
1800 CHESNUT ED BUDYNKIEWICZ 
1700 LINDEN  TIM LEWIS 
1800 LINDEN  BRUCE BRUNOZZI 
1400 LINDEN  KATHY LOGAN 
1400 BANNING KEVIN KELLEY 
700 S. SCOTT  KEVIN BARRY 
600 S. DUPONT MIKE HARE 
700 S. DUPONT MARIE MERRILL 
400 S. CLAYTON        MICHELE CHMIELOWSKI 
600 S. BROOM  JANET GRAYSON 
700 S. RODNEY GREG CIOTTI 

BAYARD SQUARE NEIGHBORHOOD ASSOCIATION 
MARCH  2010 

COMMUNITY POLICE OFFICERS 
Sergeant Ferris 379-9273 (cell) 
Head of Community Policing 
 
Officer Ledesma 494-9396 (cell) 

Bayard Square Neighborhood Association • 1700 Beech Street • (302) 654-8035 

Tuesday, March  9th 
7:00 PM 

Turner’s Club 
701 S. Clayton Street 



 
Hello, Bayard Square Neighbors: 
 
Bayard Square Neighborhood Association is beginning 
a membership drive in March 2010 and lasting through 
the end of the year. We would like to invite all resi-
dents, both new and established, to become members 
of the Association. Membership dues are only $5 per 
household per year which covers various neighbor-
hood activities and events.  
 
The strength and stability of our neighborhood de-
pends on those of us living here and the association is 
the organization that helps us coordinate our efforts. 
We invite all who are interested to attend the meetings 
and share their thoughts and ideas.   
 
Please send Please send your dues to: Frank 
Mieczkowski (Treasurer), 1805 Oak Street or call or 
email with any questions: (302) 543-6808  
francis_mieczkowski@yahoo.com  

YOUR BOARD MEMBERS 
 

Billy Papili , President Stephanie Rizzo,  Vice President 
1700 Beech Street 1901 Maple Street 
654-8035  545-8926 
 
Tim Lewis, Vice President Michele Chmielowski, Secretary 
1708 Linden Street 402 South Clayton Street 
777-2308 559-9102 
 

Frank Mieczkowski, Treasurer 
1805 Oak Street 

543-6808 

COMMUNITY BULLETIN BOARD 

FOOTSTEPS FAMILY 
CHILD CARE 
Patty Lewis 

777-2308 

Community AVON 
Representative:  

Call: Mrs. Pat @ 302-
345-3634 for more  

information.  

LANGUAGES, LTD. 
 

Tutoring and Translating Services: 
English, French, Spanish,  

Italian, German & Latin 
 

Contact: Maria Finamore, Director 
(302) 545-5047 

PROUD MEMBER OF THE NEIGHBORHOOD PLANNING COUNCIL 

GREAT BIG THANK  YOU TO THE 
WILMINGTON TURNERS CLUB!! 

They support BAYARD SQUARE 
They allow us to use their facilities  

FREE OF CHARGE! 
 

Wilmington Turners is currently 
looking for members. 

 
Being a member allows you to use their amenities. 

Rent their hall/gymnasium for your event! 
 

Be a part of a Sport and Social Society that has been in 
our community since 1919!! 

 
For Information: 302-658-9011 

 
Let’s show them OUR support! 

SNOW REMOVAL TO BE DISCUSSED 
Please attend the meeting to discuss snow  
removal in the City of Wilmington.   
 

A representative from the Public Works  
department will be present to discuss  
how it is handled.   
 

We need to decide our path forward for next year! 


